

## **TOWN OF WESTBROOK**

**NOEL BISHOP, FIRST SELECTMAN** 

866 BOSTON POST ROAD WESTBROOK, CONNECTICUT 06498 TEL (860) 399-3040 FAX (860) 399-3015

DEC 17 2018

Connecticut Siting Council

December 12, 2018

Hon. Robert Stein, Chairman And Members of the Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

RE:

MCM Communications, LLC

**Proposed Wireless Telecommunications Tower Facility** 

1542 Boston Post Road, Westbrook, CT

Dear Chairman Stein and Members of the Connecticut Siting Council,

On December 11, 2018, the Westbrook Board of Selectmen held a Public Hearing regarding the above referenced proposal. Individuals present included Robert Stanford, MCM Communications, Matt Bandle, MCM Communications, Chris Fisher, Cuddy Feder and Craig Patla, CT Water Company.

During the meeting, the public had an opportunity to comment on the proposal and there were several issues that were discussed and clarified through a Power Point Presentation presented by Chris Fisher, Cuddy Feder.

The Board of Selectmen voted unanimously to forward a letter to the Siting Council in support of locating the permanent cell tower on "Site A", 1542 Boston Post Road, the former location of the Connecticut Water Company's water tower and the current location of the temporary cell tower. The Board respectfully requests the Siting Council's consideration of this recommendation.

The Board of Selectmen understands that the Connecticut Siting Council will hold a Public Hearing sometime in the future and this meeting may be held at the Town Hall. If this is the protocol, please inform me at least 2 weeks in advance since I know our residents will be interested in attending the meeting.

If you need additional information, please do not hesitate to contact my office.

Sincerely

Noel Bishop

First Selectman

Cc: Craig Patla, Selectman Hall, Selectwoman Labbadia, Rob Stanford and Chris Fisher, Attorney Wells

Sitingcouncilpermanent/sfh